
MINUTES OF SUB COMMITTEE MEETING ON SELF HELP GROUP HELD ON 29.04.2013  
 
The meeting of Sub Committee on Self Help Group was held on 29.04.2014 at 3.40 P.M. in 
the Conference Room of Oriental Bank of Commerce, Harsha Bhawan, E-Block, Connaught 
Place, New Delhi under the Chairmanship of Shri K.S.Shergill, General Manager, Oriental 
Bank of Commerce. The meeting was attended by the following representatives of member 
banks and Government Departments:- 
 

S.No. Name Designation Bank/Department 

1 Shri K.S.Shergill General Manager Oriental Bank of Commerce 

2 Shri Avinash Kapoor AGM RBI, RPCD, Delhi 

3 Shri Amarjeet Singh AGM Oriental Bank of Commerce 

4 Shri Manmohan Singh LDM Oriental Bank of Commerce 

5 Shri Vijay Khanduja LDM Canara Bank 

6 Shri S. Palraju LDM Canara Bank 

 Shri P.K.Malhotra LDM Punjab National Bank 

7 Shri S.C.Arora LDM Punjab National Bank 

8 Shri V.K.Goel LDM State Bank of India 

9 Shri R,K,Agarwal LDM State Bank of India 

10 Shri B.K.Katara LDM State Bank of India 

11 Shri Y.P.S.Verma LDM Bank of Baroda 

12 Shri Kamal Kishore LBO Punjab National Bank 

13 Shri L.K.Mishra Chief Manager Punjab National Bank 

14 Ms. B. Geetha AM (Agr.) Indian Bank 

15 Shri G.K.Bhargava Sr. Manager Allahabad Bank 

16 Shri B.D. Sharma Manager Oriental Bank of Commerce 

17 Shri Pawan Garg PO Oriental Bank of Commerce 

 
Shri K.S.Shergill welcomed all the participants to the Half Yearly meeting of sub-committee on 
SHGs.  
 
Shri Shergill stated that although no difficulty is being reported in formation and opening of 
bank accounts of SHGs, still SHG linkage is not picking up. He requested all the members to 
sensitize their field functionaries to extend credit to SHGs. 
 
Shri Shergill informed the House that the number of SHGs formed as on March 2014 is 3815 
as compared to 3866 as on Sept.,2013 with a decline of 51 numbers mainly due to decrease 
reported by BOB. BOB in this regard has explained that during previous half year the saving 
accounts of SHGs were opened which were later closed resulting in decreased in number of 
SHGs.  
 
Shri Avinash Kapoor, AGM, RBI requested member banks for proper reporting about SHGs 
formation and credit linkage. He urged all banks to report the figure correctly.  
Shri Kapoor requested all banks to ensure credit linkage of SHGs which have not been linked 
so far. 
 
Representative from Allahabad bank suggested members to take services of reputed NGOs 
for formation of new SHGs and their credit linkage.  
 
Shri Amarjit Singh, AGM, SLBC urged member banks to organize camps and make extra 
efforts for formation of new Self Help Groups and linkage of remaining SHGs.  
 
The Meeting concluded with a Vote of Thanks. ****** 


